
 

 

 

City Hall        January 3, 2022 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, January 3, 2022 at 7:00 pm by Mayor 
Kenneth Wichman. 
 
Council members present were Dan Glotzbach, Trish Heim, James Meyer, Christi McKenzie and Toby 
McCullough.  
 
Also present was Alan Zlatnik and Jason Connell 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve minutes of the December 20, 2021 meeting as written was seconded by 
Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve minutes of the December 29, 2021 special meeting as written was seconded 
by Christi McKenzie and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Hog Wild Pit Bar-B-Q   $  800.00 American Legion Post #31 $  150.00 
 Bank of the Flint Hills         44.10 FICA        367.20 
 Alan Streit        507.92 Zoom          14.99 
 AFLAC         520.88 Evergy     1,737.64 
 Networks Plus          39.60 U.S. Post Office       800.00 
 Kansas Dept of Revenue      100.00 Kenneth Wichman      754.37 
 TOTAL      5,836.70  
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to pay bills as presented totaling $5,836.70 was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve agenda as written was seconded by James Meyer and carried.  
 
Mayor reported on emails regarding proposed walking trails and lease agreements. No action was taken. 
 
Toby McCullough inquired about progress of welcome sign at South entrance. Mayor reported that stone not 
completed yet. 
 
Christi McKenzie reported US Bank had donated the pictures from the Rossville facility to the Rossville 
Community Library.  
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported on cost estimates for repairs to Campbell Stadium and light pole on 
Main Street damaged in wind storm event. Council discussed possible upgrades to stadium lights and putting 
netting in place of chain link. No action was taken. 



 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported that inspection was scheduled for property at 425 E. Pottawatomie. 
 
Chief Connell reported that Officer Schreiner would be handling scheduling of part time police officers to cover 
Officer Dick’s shifts. 
 
Chief Connell reported that pit bull dog puppies had been removed from the City and that he would be checking 
on report of pit bull dog residing in City limits. 
 
Chief Connell reported that the New Years holiday was uneventful.  
 
Mayor reported that the City insurance carrier Berkshire Hathaway had notified the City the they would not be 
renewing the City worker compensation insurance. Clerk has contacted KMIT about workers compensation 
insurance and provided information to council regarding KMIT. Council had discussion regarding quotes for 
blanket insurance coverage. Following discussion council instructed clerk to request bids. 
 
Motion by Toby McCullough to adjourn was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. Meeting adjourned at 
7:37pm. 
 

City Clerk 
Lisa M. Stum 


